
 

 

 Submission    
No 23 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ELECTRIC AND HYBRID VEHICLE BATTERIES 
 
 
 
 
Organisation: Bicycle NSW 

Date Received: 22 December 2023 

 



Mr Greg Warren MP 21st December 2023
Chair - Joint Standing Committee on Road Safety
Inquiry into electric and hybrid vehicle batteries
NSW Parliament House
6 Macquarie Street
Sydney NSW 2000

Submitted via email

Re: Joint Standing Committee on Road Inquiry Submission

Dear Mr Warren and Committee Members

Thank you for raising this inquiry with Bicycle NSW. Under the terms of reference for the Joint
Standing Committee on Road Safety Inquiry into Electric and Hybrid Vehicle Batteries, Bicycle
NSW wishes to make a submission. This submission is particularly centered on terms of
reference:
(a) the risk and management of fires and other issues caused by batteries in electric and hybrid
vehicles, including light electric vehicles.

Bicycle NSW is the peak body in NSW for recreational and commuter bicycle riders representing
over 14,000 members across NSW, we have been advocating for almost 50 years to create a
better bicycle riding environment for all bicycle riders. Bicycle riding is the 5th highest physical
activity in Australia and further growth is projected due to enhanced infrastructure and improved
safety. Bicycle riding is healthy, social, beneficial to the environment and can be taken up by almost
every age group and demographic. Bicycle riding is also proven around the world to be an
outstanding social equity equaliser which is even more important with growing cost of living
pressures.

In more recent years there has been a growing use of e-mobility devices, primarily e-bikes which
are now making up a growing portion of bicycle ownership and in years to come they are likely to
become more common than non-electric bicycles. Bicycle NSW is very supportive of these
e-mobility devices (excluding private e-scooters until they are legalised in NSW public spaces) as
they enable more people to ride more often as well as providing a solution to families and the less
abled resulting in all agas and abilities being able to ride. Governments at all levels are increasing
their support of e-bikes as active transport solutions as it supports their net zero emission targets
as last mile transport makes up a significant portion of carbon emissions. Through members, staff
and stakeholders, Bicycle NSW has a strong knowledge and lived experience in using, maintaining
and storing e-bikes safely and effectively.

In our knowledge and understanding from members, the community and stakeholders, we have not
been aware of any dangerous circumstances with well maintained and reputable e-bikes when
they are being stored, parked or charged correctly. These e-bikes are compliant to European
Standards EN 15194: 2009 and the accompanying battery chargers are Australian/New Zealand
Standards AS/NZS 60335.2.29 and are matched to the specific e-bike model. Our feedback,
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